
The 2021 State Compliance Supplements 
from the North Carolina Department of 
Health and Human Services, Division of 

Public Health is not yet available. 
 

Questions concerning compliance for this 
program can be directed to Tiffiney 

Newton at (919) 527-6877 or  
Tiffiney.newton@dhhs.nc.gov. 


